Notice of Development of Rulemaking

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-6.0652
Competency Based Education Pilot Program

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The purpose of this new rule is to implement s. 1003.4996, Florida Statutes, Competency-Based Education Pilot Program. Beginning with the 2016-17 school year, the Competency-Based Education Pilot Program is created within the Department of Education to be administered for a period of 5 years. The purpose and effect of the pilot program is to provide an educational environment that allows students to advance to higher levels of learning upon the mastery of concepts and skills through statutory exemptions relating to student progression and the awarding of credits. Eligible to submit an application for participation in the pilot program are the school districts of Lake, Palm Beach, Pinellas and Seminole Counties and the P. K. Yonge Developmental Research School. The proposed rule will include an application form and will establish requirements for, at a minimum, vision and timelines for implementation, annual goals and performance outcomes, a communication plan, scope and timelines for professional development for school and administrative personnel, a plan for student progression based on the mastery of content, a plan for using technology and digital and blended learning to facilitate the competency-based education system, the proposed allocation of resources, the recruitment and selection of participating schools, rules to be waived and guarantee of student funding pursuant to s. 1011.62, F.S.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Competency-Based Education.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1001.02, 1003.4996, FS.
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1001.02, 1003.4996, FS.
IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE NOTICED IN THE NEXT AVAILABLE FLORIDA ADMINISTRATIVE REGISTER.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Mary Jane Tappen, Executive Vice Chancellor, K-12 Public Schools, at Mary.Tappen@fldoe.org

To request a rule development workshop, please contact: Cathy Schroeder, Director, Office of Executive Management, Department of Education, (850)245-9661 or e-mail: cathy.schroeder@fldoe.org or go to https://app1.fldoe.org/rules/default.aspx.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS NOT AVAILABLE.
